
From: Pat Siglin <psiglin@newworldcobalt.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, July 10, 2019 3:02 PM 
To: Ohori, David, EMNRD <david.ohori@state.nm.us> 
Cc: Shepherd, Holland, EMNRD <holland.shepherd@state.nm.us>; Gore, Larry D -FS 
<larry.gore@usda.gov>; Burton, Melvin D -FS <melvin.burton@usda.gov>; Romero, Steve F -FS 
<steve.romero@usda.gov>; Matt McMillan <mmcmillan@swca.com>; Cody Stropki 
<cstropki@swca.com>; cgarrett@swca.com; Mike Haynes <mhaynes@newworldcobalt.com>; 
Rodriguez, Stephanie, EMNRD <stephanie.rodriguez@state.nm.us>; Kim Parker <kparker@swca.com> 
Subject: [EXT] Tererro Project - Administratively Complete Notice - Supplemental technical information 
timing 
 
David, 
 
Please see the attached scans as evidence that Comexico LLC has provided notice to those who desire 
information regarding the application as per Section 19.10.9.903(I) NMAC. 
 
In response to the request in your letter dated June 28, 2019, on the timing of the subject biological, 
hydrogeological, and cultural resource surveys and reports, please see below: 
 
Biological: a draft report is expected to be complete before the end of this month and then ready to be 
submitted as soon as possible thereafter (late July or early August); this report will then be 
supplemented with an addendum including the final Mexican Spotted Owl and Goshawk survey 
information tables which will be finalized in early-mid August. The timing of the final addendum is 
dependent on completing the MSO survey which cannot be done until at least one survey has been 
completed in the month of August. Regarding the threatened Mexican Spotted Owl survey data, we 
talked about this a bit at the Forest Supervisor’s office a couple weeks ago, should we mark this as 
confidential information prior to submitting? 
 
Hydrogeological: a draft report expected to be complete by the end of this month and then ready to be 
submitted as soon as possible thereafter (late July or early August). 
 
Cultural: a draft report is in review now and I expect to be able to submit this within the next several 
business days; this report will need to be supplemented with another survey to cover the proposed 
“laydown area” which was not identified prior to the planning of the first survey. We anticipate this on-
the-ground survey will be completed in the next week or two and the final addendum report completed 
in late July or early August. Because of the nature of the information in cultural surveys and potential 
site’s preservation, can you advise how we are to submit this to the Division? 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or need any further information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Patrick Siglin 
Exploration Manager, North America 
720.258.6329 
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